
DRAFT MINUTES  
 
At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so 
they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to 
confirm whether or not they have been amended 

 
Minutes of a Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in the Village Hall 

on Wednesday 24th  February 2016 at 7.00pm 
 

Minutes taken by Cllr Sinkins 
 

15/131 Present Cllrs Haley, Christophers, Hughes, Richards, Roberts, Sinkins 
and Turner  

 
In attendance   4 members of the public   
        
15/132 Apologies PCSO Natalie Merrikin , Cornwall Cllr Mrs Benedicte         

   Jenkinson 
 
15/133 Declaration of Interests 

i. Pecuniary - None  
ii.  Non Registerable - None 
iii.  Dispensations - None 

 
15/134 Public Questions/Police Report 

Police Report  
There had been no recorded crime in the parish during January but 4 incidents 
had been recorded – 3 x transport, 1 x public safety. 
Public Questions 
Ed Veerman queried what had happened to the road sweeper formally used by 
Cormac to clean the village approximately once a month as he considered 
increasing accumulations of mud on the roads to be dangerous. It was agreed 
that Cllr Jenkinson should be asked to speak to CC Highways 

    
15/135 Minutes of Meeting held on 27th  January 2016 

It was proposed by Cllr Roberts, seconded Cllr Hughes and RESOLVED that 
the minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman.  

 
15/136 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 
 None  
         
15/137 To receive reports from the Cornwall Councillor 
 No report as Cllr Jenkinson was not in attendance 

 
15/138 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Council Representatives 
 None  
 
15/139 Resolutions from Councillors 
 None 
 



15/140 Correspondence – for information only  
The correspondence list had been circulated and the correspondence was left 
‘on the table’ for Councillors attention.  
A letter from Mrs Verna Roberts complaining about the damage to lanes from 
farm vehicles was read out. This was particularly bad in the lane from 
Penpillick to Black Hill. It was agreed to write a reminder to farmers in the 
Granite Towers to clear up each day and to ask Cllr Jenkinson to mention it to 
Highways. 
 

15/141 Accounts for Approval 
It was proposed by Cllr Richards, seconded Cllr Roberts and RESOLVED that 
accounts to the value of £450.39 should be approved.  
 

15/142 Planning 
 None. 
  

15/143 Neighbourhood Plan  
Cllr Sinkins reported that together with Cllr Roberts she was working on the 
Plan and would have an update in time for the next meeting 

  
15/144 Community Emergency Plan 

Cllr Roberts reported that she was working on the plan and would have an 
update for the next meeting. 

 
15/145 Highway Issues on Approach Road to Penpell 
 Cllr Sinkins explained that there was an issue with parking outside Penpillick 
 Council Houses as well as litter left by the tenants in number 2, who were 
 constantly repairing cars on the road. Sometimes at weekends and evenings 
 there were up to 12 cars parked when there is only technically space for 4, 
 which was causing a significant obstruction and could prevent access for 
 emergency vehicles. 
 There was also a loose tree root in the wall at the bottom of the Council House 
 gardens, which needed attention before it brought the wall down. It was agreed 
 to write to Ocean Housing in this regard. 
 
15/146 To receive reports (if any) from Parish Councillors 
 Cllr Hughes reported a very large pothole at Redmoor, outside Rosedale. 
 Cllr Turner reported that Loving Lane was now flooding making it almost 
 impassable. Cllr Jenkinson was asked to report these two issues. 
 Cllr Richards reported a call at his home from a man purporting to be selling 
 items on behalf of the Young Offenders Institution. He was verbally abusive 
 when refused and was travelling on foot. Cllr Christophers agreed to pass this 
 information to PCSO Merrikin 
 Cllr Haley reported that Tony Pollard had had egg money and the CCTV 
 camera stolen from the entrance to Streigh Farm. 
 Cllr Roberts agreed to ask Cormac and/or Highways if there is a schedule for 
 the Parish for maintenance of drainage ditches, roads, potholes etc. and, if so, 
 could we know what it is so that we can plan accordingly. 



 Cllr Sinkins reported that Keith Body had rung her to say that the lintels 
 underneath the 3 ton bridge below Beehive Hill are cracked. Cllr Jenkinson 
 was asked to report this to Highways. 
  

Date of Next Meeting 23rd March 2016 
   
Meeting Closed  7.45pm 
 

       
 
 
 


